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     APRIL   2025 
EASTER EGG HUNT 

 The annual Easter Egg Hunt will be Saturday, April 19 at the City 
Square. The Easter Egg Hunt will begin at 9:00 a.m. SHARP, so don’t 
be late or you will miss out!  The Easter Egg Hunt is for children age 
9 and under.  We want to thank and recognize our Volunteer Fire 
Department for their help with this activity. 
 

CITY CLEAN-UP DAY APRIL 26TH 
Spring is here, and the City Council would like to have a community 
clean-up day Saturday, APRIL 26TH. We urge all residents to take 
pride in keeping Wellsville neat and clean. Please take this time to 
remove any junk or debris, weeds, tree branches, etc. from your 
property. On this day ONLY, from 8 am to 6 pm Wellsville City will 
provide green waste, metal, and garbage dumpsters east of the 
Tabernacle for citizens to clean up around their homes and 
neighborhoods. These dumpsters are for use by WELLSVILLE 
RESIDENTS ONLY.  Please be prepared to show your current 
Wellsville City Utility bill when accessing these dumpsters. 
    

CALLING ALL WELLSVILLE CITY ROYALTY 
Kaylene Ames has a fun project to share with you!  If you, or 
someone you know, served as a Wellsville City Royalty in the 
history of Wellsville City pageantry and parades, please email your 
name, your royalty title, your year of service, and the best way to 
contact you to kames@wellsvillecity.com  or call (435)245-6950. 
 

GARBAGE COLLECTION ON WELLSVILLE MILE DAY 
As in the past, the Wellsville Mile will be held around the block 
where the old elementary school was located.  Wellsville 
Elementary is asking the residents who live along these streets (1st 
East, 1st South, 2nd South and Center) to have all garbage cans to 
the curb prior to 7:00 am the morning of Tuesday, May 20, 2025.  
Thank you for your cooperation with this matter. 
 

STORMWATER TIPS 
Please remember that sending storm water into the city sewer 
system is illegal and can result in the city being fined an exorbitant 
amount by the EPA.  Pumping ground water from your basement or 
yard into the city sewer system is not allowed.  Please be prepared 
to discharge problem ground water into ditches or into your own 
yard, as far away from other structures as possible (but not into 
your neighbor’s yard).  Thank you for your help!   
   

PICKLEBALL COURTS OPENING SOON! 
Get your rackets ready!  The Wellsville pickleball courts will be 
open the first week of April, weather permitting.  Due to the 
freezing temperatures the paint on the courts is very fragile and 
cannot be played on until evening temperatures are no longer 
dropping below 28 degrees.  Please help keep these courts 
enjoyable for everyone by respecting this property.  Please notify 
the city office of any vandalism immediately!  You will notice two 
new benches at the courts donated by local citizens.  If you or your 

family are interested in donating a bench at any park in Wellsville, 
please contact the city office.  

OPEN BURN PERMITS APRIL 1 THRU MAY 31 
All open burns require a burn permit that can easily be obtained 
prior to burning on the Cache County website at 
https://www.cachecounty.gov/fire/getburnpermit.html.   For any 
agricultural burns, please notify our local Fire Chief Mason McBride 
(435)757-7490 or for outside city limits please call Cache County 
Fire Warden Dallin Bodrero (435)535-6434 prior to burning.  All 
burns require a clearing index above 500 ft., this is so the smoke 
rises up and out.   

 

SOFTBALL/T-BALL REGISTRATION 
Softball/T-Ball registration will be March 1stthru April 15th.  To 
register or for more information, go to the Wellsville City website 
www.WellsvilleCity.com  If you have any questions, please contact 
JAMIE COOPER at (435)994-4390 / JCooperWCSoftball@gmail.com 
 

HYRUM CITY LIBRARY/MUSEUM 
Did you know as a Wellsville resident you are allowed to use the 
Hyrum Library free of charge?  Simply take a copy of your Wellsville 
City Utility bill with you to the Hyrum Library for verification.  Join 
the Library’s multiple programs Monday – Friday 10 am to 7 pm 
and Saturdays 10 am to 3 pm.  Children’s Programs include Story 
Time Mondays at 10:30, 11 am and Wednesdays at 11 am and 2 
pm.  Teen Programs include Chess & Checkers Club, Book Club, 
Activity with the TAC Committee and Teen Zone Craft.  Super 
Saturday will be April 26th featuring Founding Hyrum City.  Hot 
Wheels in Hyrum will be on Saturday, June 7th.  For more 
information about Hyrum Library/Museum activities go to 
www.HyrumCity.gov/Library  
 

 

 
ADMINSTRATION 
MAYOR THOMAS BAILEY 245-3925 
COUNCIL MEMBERS 
KAYLENE AMES           435-245-6950 
CARL LEATHAM           435-757-7268 
BOB LINDLEY                435-881-4186                  
DENISE N. LINDSAY    435-770-3125 
AUSTIN WOOD             435-757-5581 
3670 
 

OTHER MISC. PHONE NUMBERS 
Animal Control               512-6658 
CITY OFFICE                    245-3686 
Fire Chief          757-7490 
Garbage                  866-909-4458 
Hyrum Library                 245-6411 
Post Office                       245-4321 
Sheriff Dispatch              753-7555 
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